
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

18 February 2022 
www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday  5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10:45am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.30pm, Sunday 12.30pm 
Chin: Sunday 2.30pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 
Wed 2 Mar Ash Wednesday 
Mon 7 Mar School Photos 
Mon 14 Mar Labour Day Public 
Holiday 
Wed 6 Apr Last day of term 1 for 
students 
Thurs 7 April: First Aid Training 
for Staff (Level 2, Anaphylaxis, 
CPR, Asthma). No school for the 
children 
Friday 8 April: RE Professional 
Development with Fr Richard 
Leonard. No school for the chil-
dren 
 
Tues 26 Apr First day of Term 2 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE 2022 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS 
(students do not attend school): 
Thurs 7 April: First Aid Training 
for Staff (Level 2, Anaphylaxis, 

CPR, Asthma) 
Friday 8 April: RE Professional 
Development with Fr Richard 

Leonard 
Wednesday 1 June: Literacy Fo-
cus Professional Development 

with Deb Sukarna 
Thursday 23 June: Three Way 

Learning Conversations (students 
attend at their appointment 

time) 
Monday 31 October: Report 

Writing 
 

SACRAMENT DATES 
Thurs Mar 10 7.00pm Reconcilia-

tion (Year 3) 
Sun 22 May 10.30am Eucharist 

4G 
Sun 29 May 10.30am Eucharist 

4H 
Fri 29 July 7.00pm Confirmation 

(Year 6) 
 

Dear Parents, 
We began this year with great hope and have planned school events such as interschool 
sports, incursions and excursion, camps and many more. In spite of the fact that we have 
had to postpone some events I am very excited to see that many restrictions are being 
lifted and therefore the school can carefully return to a normal timetable. 
 
I am very pleased  to announce that this week our Year 5 and 6 students participated in 
the Inter-school sports for the first time in 2 years. I would like to thank the Year 5 and 6 
students for the excellent way they represented our school not only did all teams play to a 
high standard but most importantly all teams (cricket, soccer, tennis, basketball) demon-
strated excellent sportsmanship towards the other teams. You demonstrated the Our La-
dy’s school value of Respect by the respectful way you treated your opponents and the 
Our Lady’s school value of Courage which you showed while play-
ing your sport.  
 
On Thursday the Year 6 students went on an excursion to the Im-
migration Museum as part of their Faith Life Inquiry Learning. You 
can read more about this on page 2 of the newsletter. 
 
The staff and I are very excited to announce that we hope to re-
turn to our pre-Covid timetable beginning on Monday the 28th of February. We are look-
ing forward to welcoming all parents back into the school grounds during the morning 
drop off and afternoon pick up times. We ask that you remain in the schoolyard and not 
enter the buildings. I will be giving you further information in next week’s newsletter. 
 
In next week’s newsletter I will be sending out information as to when we will have our 
Annual General Meeting to elect a new committee for the Parent Advisory Board and the 
Parents and Friends. I am awaiting the release of the new School Operations Guidelines 
which will come out next week so that I can confirm these meetings can take place. 
 
Mon 21 Feb 2.30 Parents Helpers Session 
Wed 23 Feb  7.00pm Foundation Parents Information Session 
Fri 25 Feb 9.00am Parent Helpers Session 
 

‘Come, follow me,’ Jesus said, ‘and I will send you to fish for people.’ At once they 
left their nets and followed him. Matthew 4:19-20 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Come Holy Spirit Prayer 
We pray to the Holy Spirit. We ask the Holy Spirit to help us. 

We offer our prayers to the Holy Spirit who guides our hearts and our 
lives. May we have faith in God, who created us and all things. May we 

work for justice for all people. May we keep hope alive for ourselves and 
others. May we live in peace with one another in our world. May we wit-

ness to the teachings of Jesus Christ I what we say and do.  
Come, Holy Spirit, into our hearts and our lives. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

The Year 6 students will be inquiring into the following throughout this term: 
Communities are formed and affected by their location and geographical features. We are called through the 
common good to respond with compassion, service and courage to geographical challenges. We form com-
munities that have a unique culture, wisdom and knowledge embedded in them. This emerges through sto-
ries in our history. Understanding stories through many perspectives and experiences enriches our sense of 
self within local, national and global communities. 
The excursion to the Immigration museum was used as an opportunity for students to develop their under-
standing of the influence of migration in forming our very unique and multicultural Australian identity. 
 

The Year 6 students used the 

following Learning Assets during 

their excursion to the Immigra-

tion Museum: 

Researcher 

Collaborator 

Thinker 

Communicator 

Inquirer 



 

FI 
Harry - For showing care and patience when handling the stick insect. You were such a great role model. Well done. 
From Ms. Cam Tu 
Nathan - For being an efficient Self-Manager ensuring that you are set up for the next activity and you waste no time 
to start your work. Keep it up! From Ms. Cam Tu 
 
FJ 
Biak - For being a great Self-Manager. You listen carefully and follow directions. That’s what good learners do! Well 
done! From Miss Wendy 
Tanishka - For showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Service. You help others and help keep our workspace tidy. 
Thank you Tanishka! From Miss Wendy  
 
1K 
Sang Cung C - for displaying the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Service by always offering assistance to your teachers and 
peers. Thank you for your kindness! From Miss Shai 
Emily K - for sharing your impressive thinking when making connections in our inquiry this week. Keep on wondering! 
From Miss Shai 
 
1L 
Snowbery T - For making sharing amazing connections when thinking about your special place this week. You are a 
confident communicator! From Miss Steph 
Brian N - For showing the Our Lady's Gospel of Service when helping others out around the classroom. Keep it up! 
From Miss Steph 
 
2M 
Justin C- For writing a beautiful and detailed description about his baby sister, and for always showing the Gospel Val-
ue of ‘Respect’ when interacting with teachers. Well done! From Ms Frost 
Lucrecia C- For always being willing to help out others in the classroom, and for being super focussed on her work this 
week. Well done! From Ms Frost  
 
2N 
Evie H - For always being willing to share valuable thoughts and ideas during discussions. Keep it up! From Mrs Mitchell 
Oscar W - For always remaining focused during reading time. You do not get distracted and you do not distract others. 
You are building your reading stamina! Well done! From Mrs Mitchell 
 
3E 
Kim B- For excellent learning in Mathematics! You listened brilliantly to the instructions. Keep up the great learning! 
From Miss Karen 
Olivia T- For showing the Our lady’s School Values of Peace and Respect when you help others log into different pro-
grams on the computer. Thank you Olivia! From Miss Karen 
 
3F 
Maya L - For showing increasing confidence to contribute to class discussions and attempting tasks independently. 
Keep up the great work Maya. From Mr Josh 
Thien N - For being a Self Manager by organising your learning space each day. You are an independent learner but 
also work well with others. Well done Thien. From Mr Josh  
 
 



 

4G 
Gabbie W - For demonstrating responsibility by taking care of 
all school equipment, especially our Chrome books, and help-
ing to maintain a positive learning environment. From Ms 
Christine 
Saiyam S - For being such a great listener and a great friend to 
others! Keep up the great work! From Ms Christine 
 
4H 
Nina B- For being an active member of our classroom by par-
ticipating in class discussions. And for trying your best at all 
times. From Ms. Robles 
Chhazakhai C- For continuously developing your confidence by starting to participate during discussions. Keep it up! 
From Ms. Robles 
 
5C 
Nathan L- for working hard at all times, listening attentively, and contributing well during class discussions. Keep it up 
Nathan! From Mr Membrey 
Evelyn L- for demonstrating great questioning skills during Inquiry, and presenting those ideas to the class during circle 
time. Well done Evelyn! From Mr Membrey  
 
5D 
Cade A - For his enthusiastic approach towards all his learning and inclusive attitude towards others. From Mrs Muscat 
Bella D- For her responsible attitude to all her learning and her most cooperative and helpful attitude in class. From 
Mrs Muscat 
 
6A 
Nhien N: For displaying the Our Lady’s School Gospel Value of Respect through her polite and courteous  manner. 
From Mr Wickham 
Amelia M: For giving 100 percent in all learning and completing tasks to a very good standard at all times. Keep up the 
good work Amelia! From Mr Wickham 
 
6B 
Chloe F - For displaying the Learning Asset of ‘Researcher’ on our excursion to the Immigration Museum. You carefully 
investigated the different migration stories as we explored the museum. Well done! From Ms. Gurry 
Jacqui M - For your excellent contribution to the group task during our excursion education session. You offered ideas 

about the personal story being investigated and used your initiative. From Ms. Gurry 

Jay T 3F 
Mr Matteo 
Michael G 6A 
Gerard F 6B 
Eddy F 1L 
Carry C 6B 



 



 

INTERSCHOOL SPORT TERM 1 2022 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Home Games: Basketball & Tennis played at school. Soccer & Cricket played at Parsons Reserve 
 

ROUND DATE AGAINST VENUE HOME/AWAY 

1 Feb 18 Ardeer Sth School & Parsons Reserve Home 

2 Feb 25 St Theresa’s School & Parsons Reserve Home 

3 Mar 4 Harvester Harvester Away 

4 Mar 11 Albion PS Albion PS Away 

5 Mar 18  TBC Catch Up Round 

6 Mar 25 Sunshine Nth PS Sunshine Nth PS Away 

7 Apr 1 St Paul’s School & Parsons Reserve Home 

8 Apr 8  SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY NO GAME 

LENT 
Next week we move into a significant liturgical season of our Church. A time of prayer, fasting and almsgiv-
ing, beginning on Ash Wednesday, Lent consists of 40 days of preparation for the great feast of Easter. It 
reminiscences about the time when ‘Jesus went into the desert to fast and pray’ before carrying out his pub-
lic ministry. (Matt 4: 1-11) 
 
For us, it is a time to grow closer to God in preparation for His suffering, death, and the celebration of His 
Resurrection, by soul searching and thinking beyond ourselves. 
 
Traditions - especially those our children can see, hear, feel, smell and taste - provide vivid impressions upon 
which parents can build, year after year. Ask your children what their school focus of Lent is all about, and 
choose something to do together as family, that can become a part of your family's Easter heritage. 
 
Check out my Seesaw posts where as family, you may like to 
build on your understanding of Lent, together.  
 
Working together in light, 
Ms Oliver 
RE/Learning & Teaching Leader 



 

 

Monday 7th March we ask you to make sure you wear the correct summer uniform as shown below. If your 

hair is shoulder length or longer it must be tied back. Make sure that if you put a ribbon in your hair it is ei-

ther white, yellow or blue, the school colours.  

Don’t forget to also bring your best smile to school. 

WHAT TO WEAR:   WHAT NOT TO WEAR:   

 

 

 

 

 

 

No skivvies, runners, long pants, tunics or 

leggings under dresses 

IMPORTANT REMINDER  
Monday 7th of March  

School Photo Day 



 



 



 



 


